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Meeting of Audit and Risk Assurance Committee

Date:
20 October 2015
Venue:   Boardroom, Older People’s Commissioner for Wales Office
Apologies
Mutale Merrill

Clare Lane, Director of Scrutiny and Protection

Present:

Ian Summers, Chair

Ken Jones

Eifion Pritchard

In attendance:
Sarah Rochira, Older People’s Commissioner for Wales

Alison Phillips, Director of Finance and Performance

Kelly Davies, Director of Communications

Daisy Cole, Director of Wellbeing and Empowerment

Sue Hayward, secretariat


Helen Benjamin, observer

Wales Audit Office

Derwyn Owen
Julie Rees

Deloitte
Ian Howse
Katherine Shafer

Introductions 

Helen Benjamin, PA Commissioner’s office, to the meeting as an observer.
a) Register of Interests

There were none to note.
b) Advice provided to the Commissioner or her staff

Ian Summers declared that he had provided general advice by telephone re the Welsh Government Review of back office functions of independent Welsh Commissioners for Children, Older People and Future Generations, and the impending changes within the Commission.
Minutes of last meeting (29 July 2015) and matters arising

The minutes of the meeting held on 29 July 2015 were agreed as an accurate record. All matters arising were listed as agenda items for the meeting.
Internal Audit – Deloitte
a) Corporate Governance and Risk Management

This audit had been given the top level of assurance, with no recommendations.
Following discussion, the Committee agreed that there would be an ad hoc agenda item for future meetings to share best practice, in particular if there are any specific issues to note from the regular meetings of the Chairs of WGSBs.
b) Review of Committee’s effectiveness by Internal Audit

Following Deloitte’s earlier agreement to facilitate the next review, Ian Howse confirmed the arrangements (interviews with Committee members and attendees followed by a facilitated discussion at the January meeting). Deloitte would also represent their plan for the current year to reflect this work.  
Action note: to be included as an agenda item for the January 2016 meeting. Deloitte to update the Internal Audit Plan accordingly.
External Audit – Wales Audit Office – no items

Review of External Audit
The representatives from Wales Audit Office left the meeting for this item.

Following a brief discussion, the WAO representatives returned and the Chair fed back the following points:
· All were very happy with performance of the Wales Audit Office team, who undertook their duties in a very professional and courteous manner.
· There is continuing frustration regarding the timing of the financial audit and having to wait until the end of July for the annual accounts to be signed off.

· Any VFM work would be undertaken by a separate team who could not have the same background knowledge of the organisation as the financial audit team. This was a bit of a disconnect and the Committee would encourage and support any discussions to make their audit work more holistic. 
Wales Audit Office accepted the general point, and noted that the lead officer does direct both financial and performance audits so could do both if needed.    

Wales Audit Office were thanked for their work over the past year and the Committee looked forward to continuing co-operation going forward. 
Quarter 2 2015-16 report against work programme

Alison Phillips gave an update on the quarter 2 report against the work programme.  She thanked to the members of the Scrutiny and Protection team for their help, in their Director’s absence, in providing information for this report.
Kelly Davies gave an overview of the ‘Say No to Ageism’ PR campaign.
The Commissioner said it was a huge credit to her teams that the breadth of work had continued to be managed alongside the work for the Care Home Review.

Ian Summers raised the issue of the increase in sickness for this quarter which was addressed by Alison Phillips. 

Update on PAC recommendations and Welsh Government Review

As part of this item the Commissioner briefed the Committee on a meeting she recently had with the Welsh Government Finance Minister.
Risk Register
The Committee queried how the Strategic Management Team would  identify and manage key risks going forward given the departure of the Director of Finance and Performance. 
The Commissioner and Alison Phillips assured the Committee that there were good processes and governance already in place.  The Strategic Management Team was confident that risks would be identified and managed.  In the short-term, interim arrangements had been put in place to cover the work of the Director of Finance and Performance, these would need to be reviewed if no replacement was appointed.
Commissioner’s expenses – the Committee noted this report.
Gifts and Hospitality Register – the Committee noted this report.
AOB
Recruitment timeline and process for new members

The Director of Finance and Performance gave an update on the process that would be provided and the key deadlines leading hopefully to the appointments taking effect on 1 April 2016. 

Fraud Risk
Wales Audit Office informed the meeting of a potential fraud risk in relation to a new identified scam that involved supposed instructions to make a payment via email purporting to be sent by the Chief Executive.  Previously the language used in these emails would be likely to raise suspicion this is improving making it harder to judge if they are genuine or fake.  The Director of Finance will make staff aware of this.
Other

The Chair congratulated Kelly Davies on her designation as Deputy Commissioner from next week.

On behalf of the Committee, Ian Summers thanked Alison Phillips for all that she had done for the organisation over the past 6 years. He congratulated her on, and wished her good luck, in her new role and presented her with a bouquet of flowers. 
Date and time of next meeting – 10 am 26 January 2016
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